The Most Reverend Edward M. Rice Named Seventh Bishop of

Springfield-Cape Girardeau
April 26, 2016

Today in Rome, Pope Francis announced at noon (5 a.m. in southern Missouri) that The Most
Reverend Edward M. Rice, Auxiliary Bishop of St. Louis, has been named the seventh Bishop of
the Diocese of Springfield-Cape Girardeau. The diocese has been Vacant since the installation of
The Most Reverend James V. Johnston as Bishop of Kansas City - St. Joseph on November 4,
2015.

“The Diocese has been at prayer that the Holy Spirit will send us a bishop. Bishop Rice comes to
us with strong administrative and pastoral experience,” said Monsignor Thomas E. Reidy, who
has served the Church in Southern Missouri as Administrator since November. “We are grateful
for having such wonderful bishops in our 60-year history, and we now look forward to the
leadership of Bishop Rice.”

There will be two press conferences in order to greet Bishop-designate Rice: Tuesday, April 26,
2016, at 10 a.m., in the Pallotti Center at The Catholic Center, Springfield; and Wednesday, April
27,2016, at 11 a.m., in the library of the parish offices of St. Mary of the Annunciation Cathedral
in Cape Girardeau.

Bishop-designate Rice has served as a priest in the Archdiocese of St. Louis since his ordination
in January 1987 by the late-Archbishop John L. May. During this time, Bishop Rice has served as
Associate Pastor at Our Lady of the Presentation Parish (1987-1991); religion teacher at St.
Mary's High School while residing at St. Mary Magdalen Parish (1991-1995); Director at Cardinal
Glennon College Seminary (1995-2000); Pastor at St. John the Baptist (2000-2008); and Director
of Vocations (2008-2010). He was appointed the title Reverend Monsignor in July 2008 and
Auxiliary Bishop in December 2010 by Pope Benedict XVI.

During his episcopacy for the past five years, Bishop-designate Rice has served as vicar over five
of the diocesan deaneries and overseen many of the ministries of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.
These include Vocations, Consecrated Life, Intercultural and Interreligious Affairs, Priest
Personnel, Child and Youth Protection, and the St. Charles Lwanga Center.

Tentatively scheduled, Bishop-designate Rice will be installed on Wed., June 1. Details will follow
as they become available. “Let us pray for Bishop Rice as he comes among us,” said Monsignor
Reidy. “We express to God our gratitude that we once again have the pastoral presence of a
bishop in Springfield-Cape Girardeau.”



